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MEMBERS

Present






Absent

	Randy Wood, President
	
	             

	Trish Schumacher, V.P.
	
	

	Rick Horstman
	
	

	Justin Ansley
	
	

	Brett Cullan
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Casper Ningen
	
	

	Superintendent of Schools
	
	

	Troy Turek
	
	

	Secretary – Board of Education
	
	


.
	05-18-01
Recognition of Open Meeting Rules & Roll Call

05-18-02
Approval of Minutes
05-18-03

Approval of Agenda
	
	President Wood directed everyone’s attention to the open meeting rules poster on the Library door.  Meeting called to order and roll call was taken; Board members present; Wood, Schumacher, Horstman, Ansley, Cullan, and Turek.  Other’s present:  Board Clerk Mary Curtis, Mr. Kluver, Mrs. Plog, Spike Jordan, Shaun Friedrichsen, Suzanne, Taylee, and Rashell Neefe, and Jim Miles.
The April’s Meeting Minutes were approved as read.
The Agenda was approved with no additions or corrections.



	05-18-04
Financial Reports & Claims
	Total available funds in the General Fund as of May 14, 2018 are $2,047,355.27 and in the Building Fund $1,111,166.01.  General Fund Bills in the amount of $126,337.50, and payroll of $420,515.49 were presented. A motion to approve the financial report and pay May’s expenses was made by Ansley and seconded by Horstman. Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.



	
	

	05-18-05
Requests to address the Board

	There were no requests to address the Board.

	05-18-06
Consider/Acceptance of New Falculty Members
	Patrick Jespersen was offered the position of School Nurse for the 2018/2019 School Year; a motion to accept Patrick’s hire was made by Turek and seconded by Schumacher.   Voting aye – Schumacher, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Turek and Wood; Nay – none.  Milicent Butler was offered the position of K-12 Art Teacher provided that she obtains her Nebraska provisional license this summer. A motion to accept Milicent as K-12 Art Teacher was made by Ansley and seconded by Ansley; Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.

Ashley Talkington was offered the postion of 7-12 Science Teacher.  A motion to accept her for the Science position was made by Turek and seconded by Ansley; Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.

A letter of resignation was read from our current School Nurse Amber Jacoby.  A motion to accept her resignation with regrets was made by Turek and seconded by Schumacher; Voting aye –Turek, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Schumacher; Nay – none.



	05-18-07
Purchase/Consideration of new Mower/Plow
	Bids were presented for the purchase of a new tractor for mowing and snow removal.  Head of Maintenance Jim Miles would like to have a new John Deere that would be able to use our current attachments.  There are plans to sell our District’s older model.  A discussion was held and it was decided to purchase the John Deere X739 from RDO Equipment Co in Rapid City for $16,803.10.  A motion was made by Ansley and seconded by Horstman; voting aye – Ansley, Horstman, Wood, Schumacher, and Cullan; Nay – Turek. 


	05-18-08
Approval/
Consideration of Termite Control Contract
	A bid from Bud’s Pest Control out of Hay Springs was presented to take care of current and any future termite problems.  The bid is for $5500 for 10 years of termite control.  A motion to accept the bid was made by Turek, and seconded by Cullan; Voting – Aye – Turek, Schumacher, Cullan, Ansley, and Horstman; voting – Nay – None.

	05-18-09
Consideration Request to Issue Letters to FCCLA Members
	A letter was presented from Taylee Neefe; a former student of Hemingford, now attending Chadron State College.  She proposed that the Board consider updating the policy on Student Letter recipients.  Currently the policy does not include any groups that are not regulated by the NSAA.  Suzanne, Rashell, and Taylee all presented the importance to be recognized for their accomplishments with FCCLA and a Letter would mean a lot on college applications.  A discussion was held by the Board and it was determined to table the decision until next meeting so that more information from other Districts can be obtained.  The Board expressed concern on where the lines might get skewed with other clubs, but agreed that the groups that do not receive Letters should have more recognition.  


	05-18-10
Administration Reports
	Mr. Kluver presented the updates to the Student Eligibility Policy.  He made adjustments to the policy in regards to the warning week and semester eligibility.  Any student failing two or more classes for two consecutive weeks will be on warning week three and if grades not brought to passing will be ineligible week 4.  The Board voted to update the policy from 5 out 7 passing classes to 6 out 8 passing classes for the 2018-2019 School year; a motion was made by Schumacher and seconded by Cullan. Voting  Aye – Schumacher, Cullan, Ansley, Horstman, Wood, and Turek; Voting Nay – none. 
Mr. Kluver also mentioned that the CNA Class that was going to be offered will be put off another year so our new School Nurse can receive the certification to teach it.

Mr. Arneson presented the Board with a bid to add camera’s in the bus barn.  A motion to accept the bid for $1,980.73 was made by Ansley and seconded by Horstman. Voting Aye – Ansley, Horstman, Wood, Turek and Schumacher. Voting Nay – none.

Mr. Arneson presented a bid for new playground equipment.  He would like to have a swing put in that would be ADA compliant as we have a student that is in a wheel chair.  The cost for the swing and the rubber ground that would be required to go underneath the swing would cost $11,438.  He would also like to install musical instruments specifically designed for outdoor/play use, to give the students access to something they have an interest in.  The cost for the instruments is $22,741.  There was a discussion on the placement of the new equipment with future building projects.  The Board decided to table their decision until next month for more quotes and information to be presented.
Mrs. Plog presented that School Within a School students recovered over 44 credit hours this semester which shows the success of the program, students that would not have graduated did.

	05-18-11 
Adjourn 
	The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.  The next meeting will be Monday June 11th, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.


Mary Curtis


     Troy Turek
 Board Clerk                        
       Secretary
